
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 
BURTON ROAD, GEDLING – INTRODUCTION OF HUMPED ZEBRA CROSSING, NO WAITING 
AT ANY TIME RESTRICTIONS (DOUBLE YELLOW LINES) AND BUS STOP CLEARWAYS (NO 
STOPPING AT ANY TIME) – PUBLIC CONSULTATION – TRO 7247 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, as part of the works 
to build a new entrance into the Carlton le Willows Academy, is proposing to introduce a humped 
zebra crossing to the north-east of the junction with Beaumaris Drive. The proposed crossing is to 
enable pedestrians, especially school children, a safer point to cross the road. The crossing will 
consist of a controlled zone (length of zig-zag lines) where waiting, stopping and loading will be 
prohibited at all times. The controlled zone will help ensure that the zebra crossing is kept clear so 
that approaching vehicles can clearly see pedestrians waiting to use the crossing. The crossing will 
be built on a raised plateau which will be 11 metres wide (from bottom of ramp to bottom of ramp) 
and 75mm high.  
 
In addition to the zebra crossing it is proposed to introduce double yellow lines (no waiting at any 
time) restrictions to the new academy entrance, the junction of Beaumaris Drive and to both sides 
of Burton Road. The double yellow lines will help keep the junctions clear of parked vehicles to 
allow an unobstructed crossing point for pedestrians. At the existing bus stop (ref GE0787) it is 
proposed to introduce a bus stop clearway (19m long) which will prohibit stopping by all vehicles, 
except buses. The clearway is to ensure that the bus can always stop against the kerb line to drop 
off and pick up passengers.  
 
Details of the proposals ore shown on enclosed drawing H/JAB/3993/01 and notices. 
 
Before proceeding further with the proposed restrictions, I wish to consider the views of residents 
and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in the form of an 
objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the County 
Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these proposals should reach 
me by 29th July 2022. If you are intending to submit an objection then could you please clearly 
state to which part of the proposal you are objecting i.e. double yellow lines, zig-zag lines, bus stop 
clearway or the raised plateau. 
 
Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If 
you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 
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Your ref:  
My ref: H/JAB/TRO7247/01 

Date: as postmark 
  



Yours «sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Highway Improvements Co-ordinator 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk 


